
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

The April 711 Club Meeting has been canceled 
 

Greetings to all.  What a different President’s Message this is probably going to be.  However, 
before we move further on I do want to talk a few moments about our March luncheon.  Our 
attendance was down no doubt due to the Coronavirus threat, but nevertheless it was a good 
meal and the speaker was excellent.  Our speaker was Chaplain Mindy Russell and she gave a 
fine talk on the chaplaincy and how it has progressed to its current status.  Thank you again 
Mindy! 
 
Now onto the Coronavirus.  It has definitely impacted us all.  From being told to start social 
distancing to now having a mandated shelter-in-place in your home.  There are exceptions, of 
course, but all in all it has really changed our lives here in Sacramento.   You should have  
already gotten the message but the SCDSA offices are closed so there will not be a meeting in 
April.  I have learned that our date of May 20, 2020, for the range day is still on.  We will 
keep you posted as to whether that will still occur or not. My wife, Carol, and I are following 
the mandated order to stay at home unless we need essential supplies.  However, I must tell 
you that even after being retired as long as I have I still have the urge to be back in uniform 
and out there as a first responder helping those in need.  Not to be, so we will hunker down 

and hope for the best for everyone else. 
 
For your safety and everyone else’s I encourage all of you to  
follow the mandated shelter-in-place orders so that hopefully we 
can beat this virus threat sooner than later.  Be safe and be well, 
and I hope to see all of you at the Range Day on May 20.—John 
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1. Art Stulmann, Leroy Worden, Lonie Trillo,  
 Robert White 
 
2. Nancy Gust 
 
3. Barbara Scott, Charles Randall,  
 James Babcock 
 
4. Richard Taylor 
 
5. Manual Rivera 
 
6. Richard Matranga 
 
7. Sue Safholm, Ed Flint, Susan Hanrahan 
 
8. James Bell, Juanita Hufalar, Joe Millican 
 
9. Richard Knight 
 
10. Vera Vaccaro 
 
11. William Brown 
 
12. Joe Doupe 
 
14. Jan Jensen 

March Birthdays 

President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 
 

Vice President 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer -Acting 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 
Judy Denton 
(916) 363-1282 

Board of Directors: 
 
Sam Gault 
(916)  801-5876 
 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 

Past President 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2020 

711 Club Officers 

Range Day May 20th 
If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You  
must bring your own ammo -The session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your  
Retired ID should be current to shoot. If it is expired you may not be able to 
shoot for qualification. Range staff could check for your SSD/Retired ID before 
they send you to the firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD members. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about 
noon.  
 
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $20.00 and will include sodas and cold water. You don’t have to  
purchase lunch but you need to RSVP for a head count for the range. 
  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Send a check to 
Kathy  @ 711 Club, 650 Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811, and/or 
RSVP by May 14th.     
 

 
******************************************************************************* 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 

 
15. Ed 1 Doonan. Louis Blanas 
 
17. Robert Bell 
 
19. Sharon Cadagan 
 
20. Earl Boyd, Vaughnene Ashby  (Putman) 
 
22. Danny Minter 
 
24. Neil Taber, Val Kobza, Matt Curtis 
 
25. Gary Boutwell, Sharon Telles 
 
26. Paul Evans, Steve Wright 
 
27. Michael Linn-Kidwell 
 
28. Jim Hall 
 
29. Robert White, Darlene Painter, Bob Smalling,  
 Cullis “Don” Jones 
 
31. Willie Nix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: March 11, 2020  Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
  
Meeting was called to order at 11:55 a.m. by President John Woodhouse  
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present.   
  
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
 Officers           Board of Directors 
P President John Woodhouse       NP Sam Gault 
P Vice President: Barbara Smith          P Earl Evans 
P Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       P  Larry Jarvis 
NP Secretary: Nancy Gust           P Sue Johnson 
NP Sgt. at Arms: Judy Denton        NP Jacquí Lemaster 
  Past President: Vacant             NP Richard Madrigal 
             
General Members Present:   23    Speaker:  1      Guests: 1     New Members:   2 
      
Sunshine Report:  Presented by Earl Evans:  Larry Reynolds and Dennis Whitten passed away. 
Betty Souter had a blood clot and heart attacks, consequently lost a leg a couple of years ago.  She’s doing better and 
learning to walk, again. Mike Wagenhals is doing better. 
 
Speaker:  Mindi Russell 
Chaplain Mindi Russell spoke about the Sacramento Law Enforcement Chaplaincy and it’s history.  She started by say-
ing “Thank You” to SSD for supporting the Chaplaincy when it first started and “letting us (the Chaplaincy)  fly.”  It 
started in 1994 with 4 chaplains.  They contacted the Coroner’s Office and requested to do the death notices. The Chap-
laincy now has it’s own academy that includes 600 hours of training. The academy is POST certified.  In 2020, there are 
now 150 chaplains with 25 in training. By the end of the year, there will be 225 chaplains.  The Chaplaincy works hard 
on the wellness of the officer.  It also works to help the officer keep his/her values and beliefs intact.  There are events 
that benefit the Chaplaincy: Run with Cops, Ride With Fallen Officers. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 
 
Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newsletter. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business: ID Cards will be moving to the old FBI building at 4900 Orange Grove.  The procedure is now is to fill 
out the application for the ID card.  Once it is approved, you will be called in to have a picture taken. As soon as the 
new procedures are identified it will posted on the 711 Club website – editor. 
 
Range Day is Wednesday, May 20  2020.  Qualifications will be from 0800 to 1200 hours with lunch at noon.  If you 
wish to have lunch, it will be $20.00 pre-paid.  Make the check out to 711 Club and mail to Kathy Shannon 640 Bercut 
Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811.  You will need current ID to qualify.  
 
The Walk to Cancel Out Parkinson’s has been cancelled.  Information at www.rgsmith.org. (website not updated yet). 
June 7th is a benefit for the SSD Museum with a Car Show.  Registration for the car is $25.00,  Register the car and con-
tribute a brick to the museum for $100.00. 
 
NCPOA’s March meeting has been cancelled. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
Free lunches for April were won by Carol Wellman, Mike Sanchez, Bill Cramer.  
 
Next meeting: April 8, 2020 is cancelled due to Corona Virus.  May Range Day is on for now. 
Minutes submitted by Kathy Shannon for Nancy Gust 
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Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 
 
Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newsletter. 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business: ID Cards will be moving to the old FBI building complex at 4900 Orange Grove.  The procedure now is 
to fill out the application for the ID card.  Once it is approved, you will be called in to have a picture taken. As soon as 
the new procedures are identified it will posted on the 711 Club website – editor. 
 
Range Day is Wednesday, May 20, 2020.  Qualifications will be from 0800 to 1200 hours with lunch at noon.  If you 
wish to have lunch, it will be $20.00 pre-paid by May 14th and your RSVP, by May 14th.  Make the check out to 
711 Club and mail to Kathy Shannon 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811.  You should have current ID to  
qualify.  
 
The Walk to Cancel Out Parkinson’s has been cancelled.  Information at www.rgsmith.org. (website not updated yet). 
June 7th is a benefit for the SSD Museum with a Car Show.  Registration for the car is $25.00,  Register the car and  
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NCPOA’s March meeting has been cancelled. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
Free lunches for April were won by Carol Wellman, Mike Sanchez, Bill Cramer.  
 
Next meeting: April 8, 2020 is canceled due to the Corona Virus.  May 20th, Range Day is on for now. See page 2. 

http://www.rgsmith.org
http://www.rgsmith.org


Next Meeting  -  May 20, 2020 
KENNETH ROYAL RANGE 

Range Day & Picnic 
Lunch is prepay 

RSVP By: May 14th 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
See page 2 above for details 
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FUNDRAISER FOR THE SACRAMENTO SHERIFF’S MUSEUM 
This event has been postponed 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

